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“Continuing to Build Positive and Effective Learning Communities” 

Joyce Carmine, Ed. D 

Interim Superintendent of Schools 

 

Excessive Heat Warning Plan 

Due to the predicted exceedingly high temperatures for Wednesday, Thursday, and possibly 

Friday, District 163 will implement the following plan.  

1. Students will remain inside and will participate in no outdoor activities.  

2. Indoor recess activities will be limited to games that require minimal physical activity.  

3. Students will be given frequent water breaks from the school water fountain.  

4. Parents who do not wish for their child to drink from the fountain should bring a filled 

water bottle from home. Children will be able to refill their bottles from the special 

water-filling station. 

5. All classroom air conditioners have been checked and are functional.  

6. Busses will transport students with the windows down.  

All children were provided with additional bottled water in their classrooms today.  

As we prepare for the remainder of the week, parents are asked to dress children in light weight 

clothing. If any parent has concerns regarding their child’s health related issues, please contact 

the school nurse at your child’s school. You may make the decision to keep your child at home 

or arrange for an early release.  

Our first priority is always the safety of our children.  

 

Sincerely,  

Joyce Carmine, Interim Superintendent  


